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PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 
 

The City of Gary’s Department of Commerce, Community Development Division, has 
scheduled a public hearing to present the City of Gary’s Draft Consolidated Annual 
Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) for Program Year 2018.  All citizens are 
invited to attend and provide comments. This public hearing will provide citizens the 
opportunity to learn about the accomplishments achieved by the City of Gary during the 
2018 Program Year on program activities funded with U.S. Department of Housing and 
Urban Development Formula Grants, Community Development Block Grant, (CDBG), 
HOME Investment Partnerships Grant (HOME), Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG), and 
also Section 108 Loan Funds.  The meeting is open to the general public and all citizens 
are encouraged to attend.  The public meeting will start promptly at 5:00 P.M. and will be 
held: 
 

Wednesday, March 13, 2019, 5:00 P.M. 
City Hall Annex –The Green Room 

839 Broadway, 1st Floor (South Entrance) 
Gary, IN  46402  

 
The draft copy of the CAPER will be made available for review at the City of Gary 
Department of Commerce, Community Development Division, 839 Broadway, Suite 
302N, Gary, IN.  There is a 15 day public review and comment period.  Comments may be 
submitted in writing to the City of Gary Department of Commerce, Community 
Development Division, 839 Broadway, Suite 302N, Gary, IN  46402. All Comments 
received will be incorporated into the final document and submitted to the U.S. Department 
of Housing and Urban Development (HUD).   
 
Neighborhood Development Surveys will also be made available to citizens in an effort to 
procure valuable feedback and comments regarding needs in Gary neighborhoods.  Surveys 
may be submitted at the Public Hearing or returned to the address noted above.  Contact 
Michelle Williams at (219)881-5075 between the hours of 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. for more 
information.  Persons requiring special accommodations such as a language interpreter, 
alternately formatted materials, auxiliary aids, sign language, or other should contact staff 
at least five (5) days prior to the meeting. 


